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NITS Customer Leads were communicated with in October concerning data content requirements for
their NITS Applications on OASIS.

Any data changes or questions will be worked out by January 25, 2016 (NAESB Requirement)

The new OASIS software that enables the NAESB NITS on OASIS will be available on the Demo OASIS on
or around February 1, 2016. PGE will work with NITS Customer Leads to begin testing at that time.

Production OASIS software will be available in early March when NITS customers may begin building
their production NITS application and required data: load designations, resource designations,
generator data, etc.

NITS renewals for the new year will continue under our present practices with the required load
forecasts and TSR submittals. We’ll transition away from these methods in March.

NITS Customer leads are encouraged to perform the following:

e Test your access to the present PGE OASIS demo site. Ensure that you can at least start a new
NITS Application.

e If you have trouble with seeing NITS tools on OASIS contact your OASIS Access Administrator.
There are permissions that must be turned on by your administrator.

e Call us with any questions or if you would like to do further testing in the present OASIS.

¢ Think about having some time in February to perform demo testing in the upgraded OASIS.

e And then have time in March and April to setup and enable Production NITS on OASIS.

e Let us know of any NITS Customer Lead contact changes.

Contact the PGE NITS Team with any questions:
503-464-7243

Matthew.Richard@pgn.com




